
 

 
  

                Term 1, Week 8 2021 

 
200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
2021 

 
Term 1  

Mon 1st Feb - Thu 1st Apr 
 

Term 2  
Mon 19th Apr - Fri 2nd Jul 

 
Term 3 

Mon 19th Jul - Fri 24th Sept 
 

Term 4 
Mon 11th Oct - Thu 16th Dec  

 
School Development Days 

 
Term 1  

Thu 28th Jan, Fri 29th Jan,  
Fri 26th Feb 

 
Term 4 

Thu 21st Oct, Fri 22nd Oct,  
Fri 17th Dec 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A message from our Principal  
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
 
This term has certainly gone quickly with the April holidays nearly upon 
us. We have had a busy fortnight with lots of our older students 
participating in interschool basketball, tee-ball and lacrosse events this 
week. 
 
hǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ р ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴΣ 
ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜ ŀ ǇŜƴƴŀƴǘΦ hǳǊ ōƻȅǎΩ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳΣ ƻǳǊ ƭŀŎǊƻǎǎŜ ǘŜŀƳǎ 
and our tee-ball teams took up the challenge and put in wonderful 
performances showing great sportsmanship and winning a number of 
games. They should be very proud of their efforts - we certainly are! 
 
Our wonderful P&C have again put together an Easter raffle for our school 
community and I would like to acknowledge the contributions made by 
our families as there were many donations received this year. Ticket sales 
to date have been amazing with about 500 tickets already having been 
sold.  The raffle will be drawn next week and winners will be notified. 
 
The Japanese Cultural Day held last week was absolutely fantastic and all 
of our Year 1-6 students had lots of fun participating in a wide range of 
activities. I would like to thank Sensei for the effort that she went to 
ensure that this was a successful day. Her organisation of activities, 
student groups and the rotational activities were thoroughly enjoyed by 
all and we saw some fantastic work by the students.  
 
 
 
I would like to wish everyone a very safe and happy Easter, and we look 
forward to working with you all again next term.   
 

Michelle Wellsteed  

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                PRE-PRIMARY MERIT AWARDS                       YEAR 1 MERIT AWARD            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
                    YEAR 2 MERIT AWARD                               YEAR 3 MERIT AWARD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 4 MERIT AWARD 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 5 MERIT AWARDS                                                       YEAR 6 MERIT AWARDS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
SPECIALIST MERIT AWARDS 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



ATTENDANCE 
Every student matters, every moment counts! 

 
At Alkimos Beach PS we know that regular attendance is fundamental to student learning.  Every day 

counts; any absence from school has the potential to adversely impact student outcomes. 
  

Consistent attendance and engaged participation are powerfully linked to success in education.  We want 
your child to achieve their very best and feel safe and included.  Developing a habit of going to school 

every day is vitally important so your child does not miss out on important ideas and skills they need for 
future learning. 

  
If your child is absent, please let the class teacher or school office know the reason why they have been 
away from school as soon as possible.  Thank you to those who are notifying the school regarding their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǘƛƳŜƭȅ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ  You can do this via email, phone call, note in the diary, letter to the 
teacher or using the absentee tab on the connect.  It is a legal requirement that the school is notified by 
parents regarding absences.  The Department of Education monitors this.  Please assist us by notifying 

the school ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘǊŜŜ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΦ  
  

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ фл҈ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ Ψŀǘ ǊƛǎƪΩ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀŦŦ 
will notify you of this and work with you to help restore regular attendance. 

 

 
NAPLAN 

This year, our students in Year 3 and 5 will be undertaking NAPLAN 
Online in Term 2. This year, this is planned for the 11-14 May. Please 

ensure that you do not plan for family holiday 
 

 
 

 
LOOSE DOGS 

It has been brought to our attention that a number of dogs have been off the lead on the school 
oval at school pick up time, can we please ensure all dogs are kept on a lead as a number of 

students have been feeling uneasy while leaving the school premises. Thank you  
 
 
 
 

 
 

STAFF PARKING 
This is a friendly reminder to all parents and carers, the car parking on the beach side of the school is staff 

parking. Please do not use this to drop off or pick up students. 
 
 
 
 

 
 



JAPANESE CULTURAL DAY 2021 

 
Tuesday March 16 saw our Year 1 ς 6 students work collaboratively in mixed age 
teams to participate in a range of Japanese Cultural activities. Many activities 
focussed on rice and co-operative team work. Students listened to a popular 
Japanese folk tale, ά¢ƘŜ wƻƭƭƛƴƎ wƛŎŜōŀƭƭέΣ ƳŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǊƛŎŜōŀƭƭǎ όǎƻƳŜ 
were decorated as cats, bears and pandas) and learned about rice paddy art trend 
popular in rural Japan. There were some interesting designs created for a potential 
rice paddy at Alkimos Beach.   
 

   

  
Students applied their Japanese writing skills while copying various Kanji, hiragana and katakana characters 
(alphabet and picture words) onto pre-painted rocks.  We hope to install these rocks in a river formation as 
a garden art feature in the school yard later this year. 
  
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kimono fabric patterns were examined closely in the Art room with Mrs Harris as well as two other 
ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ aǊǎ IŀǊǊƛǎΩ ŀǊǘƛǎǘǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŀƛǊǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƻƴŜ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƪƻƪŜǎƘƛ Řƻƭƭ ƛƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭΦ 9ŀŎƘ 
group added to another part of the doll, started by the previous groups. The finished products look 
amazing with their floral backgrounds added and will be displayed in the library shortly. 

 
Other groups used kimono patterned paper to cut and design their own kimono dolls which were glued 
onto book marks or door hangers.  Japanese kimono, karate suits and other anime costumes were worn in 
the CosPlay station. Many thanks to Mrs Parkinson who taught these students how to use the green screen 
app so that they could insert a Japanese scene as the background to their photos. We look forward to 
seeing those images next week.  



 
Traditional activities such as Taiko drumming, karate, origami, using chopsticks and the traditional toy box 
required students to focus on a range of band new skills and techniques, often working together with a 
friend or a team in order to be successful. 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

A giant thankyou to everyone who helped out, especially our specialist teachers who all brought their 
ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΦ όt{ aǊ LƴƴŜǎΩ ǎŜŎǊŜǘ ƪŀǊŀǘŜ ǎǳǇŜǊǇƻǿŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜǾŜŀƭŜŘΗ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

them again).   
Arigatou gozaimashita, Mrs Maeda and Mrs Dunne. We really appreciate your volunteering all day to help 

with the Taiko drumming and onigiri (riceball) making stations.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths. 

Enjoy these creative, STEM-tastic activities happening around Alkimos Beach Primary School. 
 
Lƴ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜΣ aƻƴǘŜōŜƭƭƻ LǎƭŀƴŘǎ н ǿƛǘƘ aǊ [ƛōōƛǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ 9ŀǊǘƘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƭŀǊ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ !ŦǘŜǊ 
discussing the recent journey of the Mars Rover Perseverance, they then created their own cardboard version of a 
robotic arm. After that, they tested their arm to see if it was able to pick up rubbish for Clean Up Australia Day. 
There were mixed results, but this provided a great opportunity to reflect and improve. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STEM at Culture Day. 
¦ǎƛƴƎ {ŜƴǎŜƛΩǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊǎ м-6 got to use green screens and the iPads to create a 
beautiful tourist pictures.   

 

 
 


